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Club name: Unigames
Name and position of nominator: Rowan Ashwin (Vice President of Unigames)
Phone number: 0451 141 269
Email: rowanashwin@hotmail.com
WHAT IS THE BEST CLUB AWARD?

Each year, the Societies Council (SOC) provides an award for the best performing SOC affiliated club. This is to provide recognition for all the hard work and success clubs have enjoyed throughout the year. It also provides clubs an incentive to continue improving year to year and strive to be the best they can. The Best Club Award is presented at the Guild’s Annual Cruickshank-Routley Memorial Ball, with the award being valued at $1000. 

BEST CLUB CRITERIA

The winner of the Best Club is determined by the SOC Committee. The criteria on which the Best Club Award will be judged are as follows:

· Achievement of club aims and objectives

· Involvement in Guild events (e.g. O-Day, PROSH, PROSH Olympics, Club Carnival, Relay@UWA) and the wider university community (e.g. other clubs, residential colleges, faculties, Guild Volunteering Hub). 

· Successful engagement with club members

· Demonstrated responsible event management and planning

· Attendance at SOC meetings 

· Other outstanding accomplishments, achievements or involvement (e.g. charity work, volunteering, awards, community involvement).

HOW TO APPLY

To apply for the Best Club Award, clubs must submit a written application addressing the criteria listed above by the closing date as specified by the SOC President. Applications should comply with the following:

· Include a completed Best Club Application Coversheet

· 10 page maximum, excluding coversheet

· Be submitted via email in PDF format to soc@guild.uwa.edu.au
· May include any photos and publicity material in support of the application

For any queries relating to the Best Club Award, please contact the SOC President at soc@guild.uwa.edu.au. We encourage your club to put a table together for the Cruickshank-Routley Memorial Ball so that you can be there in person to receive your award if successful, as well as join in on all the fun and celebration! 

Introduction:
Unigames is an extremely active club within UWA, whose main focus is table top games of all kinds. We have approximately 140 members, most of whom are active, and will come up to the clubroom at least once a week.

Our aims can all be found within our constitution, which is available online here: 


http://www.unigames.guild.uwa.edu.au/constitution.php

Though to give a quick summary:


· To encourage and facilitate the playing, design and production of traditional games in all their forms within University and more widely amongst the community. 
· To remain affiliated to the Societies Council of the Guild 

· To encourage and facilitate all forms of literature dealing with the topics of traditional games. 

· To encourage and facilitate the convening of conventions at which the promotion of traditional games is a part. 

· To produce and distribute any number of Society publications promoting the activities of the Society. 

· To maintain a Society Library which contains material beneficial to the Objectives of the Society as detailed above. 

· To encourage and facilitate the holding of events and functions beneficial to Objectives of the Society as detailed above. 

· To encourage and promote cooperation between the Society and other societies and community-based organizations representative of the Society's interests. 

· To ensure that the Society shall not by way of gift; transmit any moneys, grants or property to any person except as detailed in Section 18.
Most notably, Unigames is an active club, with a nearly constantly packed clubroom, and we have a calendar filled with events for members both new and old.

Engaging Club Members:

Unigames engages its club members through several means:


Clubroom:

Unigames has a well maintained clubroom located in Cameron Hall in which its members can rest, socialize or play games in between lectures and at night. We have a library full of Books and Board Games, Cards and miniatures for members to use, as well as more Cards and games for members to purchase. This allows for hours of entertainment, and every member of our club knows where to find our clubroom.
We also provide services for our members including our well stocked fridge. We sell soft drinks, chocolates, Ice creams and microwavable food from our fridge/freezer allowing all members access to incredibly cheap snacks (sold at minimal profit margins, for the members benefit.) This combined with our spare paper, pens and utensils make our clubroom not only ideal for games and socializing, but also for study during the quieter hours.

We have an inviting clubroom, which is commonly cleaned and well looked after. Not only does Unigames attend every Busy Bee, we also host our own cleaning days, and over the past few years have repainted our walls, bought new furniture and installed speakers and an air conditioner for our members’ benefits. We frequently re-arrange our clubroom to ensure all the space is being used as effectively as possible.

Events:

Unigames has many events which run on a weekly, monthly or yearly basis. In the last year we have begun running more events than ever before:

Role Playing Games are at an all time high within the last year. RPG games (like Dungeons and Dragons for example) are any games where each player controls a character, and he/she determines their actions within a story teller’s world. These games are immersive, require immense amounts of organisation to be run well, but ultimately are incredibly fun and form one of the core activities that our club supports. This year Unigames has run more campaigns than ever before. These include Fresher Campaigns, (games exclusively run for freshers, to integrate them into our club,) and ongoing campaigns, some of which can last years and even engage people whom are graduating.
We currently organise and run 5 Fresher Campaigns, and at least 7 other campaigns for our members. This approximately equates to 50 hours of campaigns hosted within the clubroom or in the Cameron Hall loft every week.  (Each Campaign runs for about 5-8 people)
We also host a lot of card game tournaments for games such as Magic the Gathering. We plan for two tournaments a semester, as well as weekly gatherings to play on a casual level, and our members can be found playing card games between lectures every single day of semester within our clubroom or in the Cameron Hall Loft.

We have a multitude of monthly events, including our monthly Board Game nights, where 15+ members come together for a fun night of board games, or our GM panels, where members can learn how to create their own games and campaigns with the help of our experienced older members. We also run Fortnightly One-Off Games, and WarGaming events (miniature based war simulation games.)
As will be mentioned later on, our club prides itself on its ability to interact with other clubs and societies within Cameron Hall. This includes running several combined events including our Artemis Lan (a combination of Computing and Role-playing), our Cameron Hall Quiz Night, and most notably our Charity Vigil, where $2251 was raised for the Parkerville Childrens and Youth Care Charity.

Unigames is constantly trying new things and organising new events, and this year we decided to run our first Camp, which went extremely successfully! Wizard Camp was a weekend filled with board games, Card games and fun activities for 30+ of our members during the midsemester break. Getting out of Perth and catering for a crowd was a challenge for the club, but was handled well, and will hopefully become an event to be repeated in future years! Other new ideas for events which will be run soon include LARPs, (which are like Humans vs Zombies on a smaller scale,) and possibly a combined Cameron Hall Ball.

Community:

Unigames has an amazing community and culture, and provides a sanctuary mostly free of discrimination and bullying within Cameron Hall. Despite having a small clubroom, we are renown for having nice members, and have several rules in place for doorkeepers (members trusted with keeping the room open) to ensure that every member feels safe and comfortable within the clubroom.

Unigames is also extremely willing to reach out and assist other clubs, or run combined events with clubs to improve the community atmosphere within Cameron Hall and the University at large. We were founding members of this year’s Cameron Hall Forum, which is a monthly meeting designed to promote club interactions and solve tenancy issues in between tenancy meetings. We also have run several combined events and helped advertise all club events within Cameron Hall to our own members. Since the arrival of Science Union into Cameron hall, we have also communicated with them, and successfully run combined events as well as lend their club items or materials they may need.

Unigames has dominated the Cameron Hall Loft over the past few years, not in a domineering sense, but simply because we have so many active members and the loft is a convenient space to run games. Because of this Unigames has helped furnish the loft with new tables and couches, as well as putting in huge efforts to re-organise, re-invigorate and clean the loft throughout the semester.

Every day our members will be actively playing games, studying or relaxing in the loft, adding to the community within Cameron hall, and the University as a whole.

Living Up to Guild Standards:

When it comes to event organisation and guild commitments, Unigames does its part and more. We pride ourselves on contributing to every SOC and Tenancy meeting, especially when it comes to bringing up tenancy issues and improving club room space for all clubs. We also attend every Clubroom cleanup and offer members to assist in tasks related to improving tenancy issues in Cameron hall, such as the Anti-Slip strips that were recently installed on Cameron Hall Staircases.
We ensure that our forms are always filled out correctly and by the book (though occasionally late *sorry*) and all of our event management plans, and guild finance related forms are taken very seriously by our club members. We also ensure that we book out rooms through the appropriate channels when needed, advertise our major events on the guild website, and make sure our posters are friendly fun and exciting for students.

As always we run a stall at O-day, which had board games and books to help attract members, and make the day more fun as a whole. We also help advertise other guild events such as Prosh to all of our members, and make sure that we do our part for the community/guild as a whole.

Possibly one of Unigames’ most outstanding achievements is our dedication to our Charity Vigil (previously known as the Cameron Hall Charity Sleepover). To give a quick summary, Charity Vigil is an all night event, where clubs in Cameron Hall collaborate and fill our clubrooms with events, competitions and prizes. Typically Unigames Presidents (or Vice President) heads the charity vigil and tries to get as many clubs as possible involved.

Each year we choose a local, youth focused charity organisation, and raise a significant amount of money for our chosen charity. In 2011 we raised over $1000 for Childs Play, in 2012 we doubled our efforts and raised just over $2000 for the Leeuwin ocean adventure fund, and this year we had our most successful charity vigil in recent memory, raising over $2250 for Parkerville Children and Health Care.

This year was a collaboration between Unigames, Unisfa, UCC (Computer Club) and the Science Union, and the 100+ attendees could vouch for the massive success of the night, as well as local companies such as Broadway Pizza and Tactics who helped provide food and prizes for the night.
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